

February 23, 2016

Dr. John B. Boone
Dean of Institutional Effectiveness,
Accreditation, and Research
Wake Technical Community College
9101 Fayetteville Road
Raleigh, NC 27603-5696

Dear Dr. Boone:

Thank you for the letter dated October 22, 2015, providing SACSCOC with late notification of the closing of the Associate of Applied Science in Computer-Integrated Machining degree program, effective summer 2009. In a letter dated September 12, 2008, the institution notified SACSCOC of the closing of its Machining Technology associate, diploma, and certificate programs. The closing was approved in a letter from SACSCOC dated November 4, 2008. The closing of the A.A.S. in Computer-Integrated Machining degree program was inadvertently left off the Machining Technology notification.

No students were enrolled in the degree program at the time of the closing, and the one faculty member teaching in the degree program retired in 2009.

We accept late notification of this program closure. Please be aware that Commission policy requires notification <u>prior</u> to implementation of any substantive change. Future failure to comply with the policy on substantive change will be reported to the SACSCOC Board of Trustees for action and could result in the Commission placing the institution on sanction.

Best regards,
Belle S. Wheelar

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

President

BSW/LCS:efk

cc: Dr. Stephen C. Scott, President

Dr. Larry L. Earvin